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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

Where did THAT year go? 
2018-19 will soon become 2019-20 and another year is put to 
bed! And what a year! Again! I’m running out of ways of saying 
how proud I am to lead this community and of how proud I am 
of the achievements of our staff and our children. A brief 
glance at our end of year results in this newsletter  will tell you 
that our children’s achievements are outstanding. But…that’s 
not just it. It never is. Take a look at the photos too, and they’ll 
tell you that they are happy here. In these photos you will see 
children full of fun and life and a willingness to learn. Hat’s off 
to you, parents, our staff, the Parish team, the Governors and… 
the children.  

Job done? I think so – until September…God bless. 











The SJV Daily News 

40 Glorious Years! 

Goodbye and good luck…but come back and see us! 

The school this week said an emotional farewell to Mrs. Rowley. She has 
been a part of the school fabric since 1978 (when I was in Year 6!) and 
has cared for thousands of children along the way. Each and every one of 
them (1,200 give or take) will remember her with fondness for the 
service and care she has given to them. Staff too will miss her terribly – 
the longest serving member of staff, she has seen others come and go, 
she has seen Headteachers come and go and she has been a constant for 
4 decades. 

We will all have our special memories of Delores, and we all wish her 
well in her retirement – she deserves a break! We have insisted she 
come back and help out with a reader or two; you can’t just walk away 
after 40 years! Goodbye and all best wishes from all at SJV! 
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Mrs. Rowley Retires after a Life of Service! 



The SJV Daily News 

Class of 2019 

New friends and new places to see! 

As the now traditional song says, “Tell everybody I’m on my way, and I’m 
loving every step I take!” 

Year 6 signed off this week with a series of events, starting with a lovely 
Leavers’ Mass on Monday. Fr. Joe celebrated with us the children reflected on 
what made them ‘Joyful’. Simple things like…time to be alone, having a lie-in, 
the colour purple and…watching Spurs win! These vignettes revealed a great 
deal and, when the children shared their thank-you letters with their families, 
it made for a evening of depth and joy.  

Well done Team 6! You have come so far and have added so much to our 
school. We will miss you, but we know that you will be fine next year. You’ve 
earned your place with your hard work, attitude and the myriad things that 
make up your wonderful personalities! Joyfully forward… 
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Goodbye and Good Luck! 





Sister Act – Back in the Habit! 

The Year 6 production this year was another spectacular 
and joyous all-singing-all-dancing extravaganza! Wonderful 
performances from a group at the peal of their powers! 
Congratulations and well done to Ms. Kavanagh, Ms. Griffin 
and Mr. Quin for getting the best out of our cast! 







Puppetry performance 

The children were treated to a magical day 
of puppetry performance from he world 
famous  Little Angel Theatre Company. 
Thanks to…the Friends of SJV 



Communion Mass 

Year 3 looked splendid as they led the celebrations in our 
end of year mass. Their communion outfits were 
magnificent! 



Football Competition 

The girls and boys of SJV pitted their skills against their 
counterparts at St. Mary’s this week. A brilliant morning of football 
ended with the girls winning the girls’ competition and St. Mary’s 
winning the boys’. An amical outcome to a great morning! 





Teachers Win! At last… 

The teachers were in no mood to be charitable this 
year in the annual leavers’ rounders match (booooo!). 
They made their advantage tell as they inflicted the 
first defeat on SJV year 6s in recent years! 



Peace Cup  

SJV’s annual football tournament, designed to include all 
and to teach sportsmanship, was held this week. Hotly 
contested, but marked by an absence of tantrums and 
sulking! Great tradition! 



Sibling Group: Our sibling group this week treated themselves to a 
McDonald’s lunch after a good year! 

Author! Author!: This brilliant group of year 5s have 
written an ending to Roald Dhal’s unfinished novel 
‘The White House’ – you can’t see the joins! 
Wonderful stuff… 



Haringey Local Authority – Attendance and 
Unauthorised Absences 

You will have received a copy of the above letter, 
outlining Haringey’s tougher stance on unauthorised 
term time absences. Please understand the school’s 
position on this – it is clearly our responsibility to ensure 
that children attend every possible day. 



12th July  2019 





Goodbye and 
Good Luck to 
Ms. Milonas and 
Ms. Sinclair! 



Key Dates: 



Activities for the Summer 
Holidays! 

 

• Click HERE to access the full 
booklet 

• Lots of ideas for days out and 
activities in the local area 
over the summer holidays. 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/sites/haringeygovuk/files/summer_fun_booklet_2019_final_web.pdf
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/sites/haringeygovuk/files/summer_fun_booklet_2019_final_web.pdf







